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RAISE THE ROOF DONATIONS       Dan Anderson, VP-Finance 

 Yes, Phase I of the ñRaise the Roofò project has been completed and thankfully is paid off. 
 So why is the league still soliciting funds for this project? There is a Phase II that needs to 
be done, consisting of tuck pointing of the brick north face of the building. This work will consist of 
removing and cleaning the existing awning, power washing the brick work to remove all loose de-
bris/mortar, repairing and replacing the mortar as needed and finally reinstalling the awning.  The 
estimated amount for this work is $18,000 to $20,000. 
 It also would be wonderful to have some emergency funds available, in case of major repairs 
to air conditioners, furnaces, water heaters and the like. Then there is our ñancientò Point of Sale 
computer system and front desk computer. When we acquired these they were delivered by pony 
express. Itôs time to get them out of Dodge. 
 So it looks like your VP-Finance may never get back to creating award-winning art. (Yeah, 
like he was doing that before the roof sagged?) 

ANNEX IMPROVEMENTS ARE COMING   By Dan Anderson, VP  Finance 
 
Funds have been raised to provide improvements that will make the Art Leagueôs Annex even more 
useful as a site for art education. This includes the following neat stuff: 
 
1.  Masonite floor covering to protect the carpeted and tiled areas against spilled paint (and wine?) 
2.  A portable projection screen measuring 80 inches square, which will provide a much better re-
flective surface than the wall we have been using  
3. A second projector system that can be kept at the Annex 
4. A new set of stackable chairs and a dolly for storing/moving them  
5. A small refrigerator capable of keeping a nice selection of beverages at the right temperature  
6. A set of DVDs with a lecture series on how best to view and evaluate pieces of art  
All of these goodies should be in place by the end of May, taking the DuPage Art League another 
step closer to becoming the ñWorld of Art ï DuPageò 

EXHIBIT NEWS ï GALLERY I & II,   Barb Denny 
 
 Spring has sprung and itôs time for a Garden Party in Gallery 1!  Thatôs the theme for May, 
so honor Ricky Nelson and share the joy of spring.  Drop off dates are April 26-27.  Pick up will be 
May 1 and June 1

st
. 

 Mary Lynn Sullivan is Mayôs featured artist in Gallery II.  Be sure to stop in to see her beauti-
ful work. 
 In June both Gallery I and Gallery II will showcase the works of DuPage Art Leagueôs won-
derful volunteers.  This will be an invitation only event. 
 Speaking of volunteers, the Exhibit Committee is looking for help in hanging the exhibits.  
This would involve one day a month ï the Friday at the beginning of the exhibit.  Be one of the first 
to see the new show.  If you are looking to give back to the League please leave your name and 
phone number for Barb Denny at the desk.  Thank you! 



MEMBERSHIP NEWS.   
Yvonne Thompson - VP,  630-966-9616   dupage_art_league@sbcglobal.net 
 
HALF YEAR MEMBERSHIPS   With the revision in membership dates to a regular calendar year, half year 

memberships begin July 1st.  
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OFFICE MANAGEMENT:   
 Ann Johnson 

 

The computer at the front desk 
which is used to send and receive 
emails is extremely old .  Being able 
to send out class supply lists, class 
schedules, etc., saves the league 
the cost of printing and postage. 
 
If anyone has a replacement PC 
CPU and/or monitor they would be 
willing to donate to us, if would be 
greatly appreciated.   
 
 

Drop-in Life Drawing Sessions 
Open, uninstructed, on-going 

 
2

nd
 Saturday May 13: 1:00 p.m. ï 4:00 p.m. 

4
th
 Saturday May 27:  no session ï Memorial Week-end 

 
 Draw from a wide variety of Chicago area models 
and express yourself. Work with the figure on your own 
terms in a relaxed but conscientious environment. Begin-
ners are welcome. 
 Drawing benches and boards, easels and tables are 
provided. You bring the media. Typically, we start with five 5
-minute quick poses and then work on a long-term pose for 
the remainder of the time.   
          Session fee of $15 is payable at the front desk. 
Doors open 15 minutes before each session. Come early to 
get a good spot and visit with other artists. 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU!!! 

Thank you to all DPAL members who receive their newsletters and class 

schedules via email.  Between printing costs and postage (not to mention 

man-hours),  each one of you saves the league approximately $31.00 per 

year, which can be used for other needs of the league. 

Artisan Afternoon --- May 25th, 2 - 3.30 pm at the Annex  
Yvonne Thompson - dupage_art_league@sbcglobal.net   630-966-9616 

 
I will be hosting this Artisan Afternoon as an open time to come and chat, especially if you need ad-
vice on packaging and presentation of your work. I canôt profess to know it all, but the advice I have 
is free and served with tea!! I can show you also how to use Avery.com to print presentation materi-
als. Bring your laptop. 
 
Although this is a free workshop, please sign up at the front desk, so I know who is coming for help. 
You can just turn up if you want tea and a chat though! 

tel:630-966-9616
mailto:dupage_art_league@sbcglobal.net
tel:(630)%20966-9616
http://avery.com/


BOARD NOTES OF THE APRIL 13, 2017 MEETING         Carol Kincaid 

 

 Our treasurer, Kandi, reported that the league is doing all right now however we do have some large 

future expenses (such as exterior tuck pointing) for which we will have to plan and budget. 

 Our outreach scout program has been very active this winter with more 12 scout groups (troops/packs/ 

dens) participating in our 90 minute after school program and there are more scheduled for May. 

 Ann, our Office Manager, is encouraging all members to give their email addresses to the league so 

they can receive the latest information via email. 

 Publicity VP, Sally, reported that she and her committee are working on getting the league listed in the 

new Arts DuPage organization which is a county-wide arts council sponsored by the DuPage Foundation. 

 The Annex now has a new look with its new masonite flooring. To make the annex more functional for 

classes and programs, the board also approved purchasing 5 new easel as well as more portable chairs for use 

there. 

 Nancy reported that the Summer Class Schedule is out now and the Fall/Winter Schedule plans be out 

in July. 

TIME AGAIN FOR FRIDAY PLEIN AIRE  

 
Spring has given a "teaser" of what's coming!  Plans are in place for a great summer season of capturing 
nature through art.  We have scheduled an Open House on Sunday, May 7th between 1:00 and 3:00 
PM.  We invite everyone to come and watch and ask questions about working outdoors and the Friday 
Plein Aire meet-ups.  Five of our members will demonstrate their favorite outdoor methods, all using the 
same scene as we "make believe" we are Plein Aire sketching.  It's a good time to have any questions 
about PLEIN Aire approaches answered and get inspired to join our merry band! 
 
Chris Easey will demonstrate pen and ink sketching;  Roger Harges, pencil and colored pencil, Karlette 
Murray, mini-watercolor; Susan Wilson, oil stick; and David Tigue, oil/acrylic.  Come and ask about tips 
for easy ways to get started.  P.S. we will also have munchies and beverages. 
 
Our season will officially open with our first (weather permitting, as always) meet-up on Friday, May 5th at 
9:30 AM to 12 Noon.  Our full schedule for the summer will be available at the League front desk and for 
those on the E-mail notification list after April 15th.  
 
This is the schedule for May, 2017: 
Friday, May 5    Danada Equestrian Center, Naperville.  (Gardens, barn, horse pastures  9:30 AM to 12 
Noon) 
Sunday, May 7    OPEN HOUSE, DuPage Art League, Front Street, Wheaton 1:00 to 3:00 PM 
Friday, May 12    Kline Creek Farm, Winfield. (Heritage 1890 Farm and buildings, docents in costume, 
lots of chickens) 
Friday, May 19     Planters' Palette Garden Center, Winfield.  (flowers, pots, statuary, buildings) 
Friday May 26 (Memorial Day weekend) Churchill Nature Center, (NOT the Forest Preserve on Geneva 
Road!) St. Charles Road entrance, Glen Ellyn, IL (wetland vistas, wildflowers, birds) 
 
The full Summer, 2017 schedule will be available, along with driving directions at the Open 
House. Driving directions are provided, as we sometimes use different meet-up locations at the different 
sites, which results in confusion.  
 
COME AND SEE WHAT PLEIN AIRE IS ALL ABOUT!  SEE YOU ON SUNDAY, MAY 5. 
 
For any questions about our activities, please contact Mary Kent Goebel at 630-782-9577. 
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tel:(630)%20782-9577
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2017 ð2018 BOARD MEMBERS & COMMITTEES 
 

President Kay Wahlgren  
Secretary: Sally Hines 
Treasurer: Kandice Husarik 
Pres. Emeritus: Diana Mitchell  
VP Activities:  
VP Building/Grounds: Charles Showalter 
VP Education: Nancy Anderson  
VP Exhibits: Christine Chlapecka  
                     Barbara Denny 
VP Finance: Dan Anderson 
VP Membership; Yvonne Thompson  
VP Office Management: Ann Johnson  
VP Publicity/PR: Mary Dorrell  
 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS  
 
Activities ð VP:  Jennifer Schwab  
                            Sue Thomas 
Program Coordinators: Nancy Chovancek 
 
Community Exhibits: _____________ 
 
Building/Grounds ð VP: Charles Showalter  
Building Maintenance: Charles Showalter  
 
Education ð VP: Nancy Anderson  
Teacher Representative: Dan Danielson  
Workshop Chair: Jana Cronin  
School Demos/Tours: Cecille Gerber  
                           Carol Kincaid  
Class Finance: Yvonne Thompson  
 
Exhibits - VP Christine Chlapecka  
                 VP Barbara Denny  
Gallery I Barbara Denny 
Display Chair Marge Hall  
Dee Leppin  
Laura Rivas  
Judge Selection James Gamboa  
Awards Barbara Denny 
Photo/Website Tom Phelan  
Gallery II Christine Chlapecka  
Records Christine Chlapecka 
Reception Chair Christine Chlapecka  
Gift Shop     Yvonne Thompson 
                    Suzanne Massion 
Window/Teachers: Daniel Danielson  
Yuletide Treasures TBA 

2017 ð2018 BOARD MEMBERS & COMMITTEES 
 

Finance - VP Dan Anderson  
Scholarships: Carol Kincaid  
Community Outreach: Carol Kincaid 
Donations: Carol Kincaid 
 
Membership - VP Yvonne  
Historian: Suzanne Massion 
Librarian: Barbara Grabowski  
Membership: Yvonne Thompson  
Newsletter: Ann Johnson  
Mailing Committee: Vicki Hollingsworth  
  
Activity Schedule 
Publication: Yvonne Thompson  
Membership Roster  Yvonne Thompson 
Publication: Yvonne Thompson  
New Member 
Orientation: Yvonne Thompson  
Photographer: Tom Phelan  
Special Services: TBA 
 
VP Office Management: Ann Johnson  
Purchasing: Ann Johnson  
Staffing: Ann Johnson  
 
Publicity/PromotionsðVP: Mary Dorrell 
Technology/Website: Rocio Hernandez 
                                     Sally Hines 
 
Alliance of Fine Arts 
Delegate ______TBD______________  
(Reports to Pres) 

VETERANS PROGRAM UPDATE: 

RICHARD MORRIS is the recipient of our first Vet-
eranôs Scholarship.  He has completed the 6-week  
Beginning Drawing class. 
 

Enlisted in U.S. Army 1955 

After discharge from the 

Army, enlisted in the Na-

tional Maritime Union.   

Retired in 1998   

Thanks for your service, Richard! 
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APRIL GALLERY 1 AWARDS 
 

Best of Show 
Don Purney    La Bistro Sous La Pluie   soft pastel 
 
Best Theme 
Cynthia Boudreau    South India Blessed Rain    photograph 
 
Special Merit Awards 
Peter Young   Glorious Rain   photograph 
Bill Baykan   Shower of Color   watercolor 
Chris Hughes   Big Splash   acrylic 
 
Merit Awards 
Sally Sharp   Incoming   oil/cold wax 
Robert Pennor   Rainy Day Stroll   acrylic 
Marita Valdizan   Raining Keep Falling on Mouse Head                                                 
mixed media 
Valerie Lorimer She Summoned the Rain  mixed media 
Marilynn Warren   Perry   watercolor 
Joan Kalmanek   Ready for a Rainy Day  photograph 
Sue Thomas   After the Storm   pastel 
Elaine Clauson   Lincoln Park in April   oil pastel 
Michelle McMullin   Bird Rain   photograph 
Linda Danner   Storm Clouds After the Rain photograph 
Johanna Redman   Water is Fun   colored pencil 

PURNEY 

BOUDREAU 

YOUNG 

BAYKAN 

HUGHES 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Mary Lynn Sullivanôs painting, ñRed Pajamas,ò has been juried into The International Association of Pastel So-

cieties 30
th

 Juried Exhibition,  2017 Convention Show, in Albuquerque, NM, June 7-10, 2017. 

Robert Pennor will be having a show of his paintings called "Birds and Blooms" at Gallery 777 in the Lisle Library 

during May and June.  A reception will be held on Friday May 5, 6pm to 8pm. 

 

Robert Pennor's abstract paintings will be exhibited at Wells Fargo, Schaumburg. 



 NOT-FOR-PROFIT SCHOOL & GALLERY    218  W FRONT STREET -  WHEATON IL 60187 
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NEWSLETTER 
To submit newsletter articles, and/or receive newsletters  and class schedules by email: - send your email address to    
DPALNEWSLETTER@GMAIL.COM    PLEASE, ABSOLUTE MINIMUM FORMATTING. 
 
NEWSLETTER ARTICLES may be emailed to  DPALNEWSLETTER@GMAIL.COM (word documents or jpg files) or 
they ;may be dropped  off at the league.  (minimum formatting, please)  (Deadline for submittals is always the 15th of month.) 

DPAL WEBSITE  

WWW.DUPAGEARTLEAGUE. ORG   (TYPE THIS IN THE SEARCH LINE.  DO NOT GO  THROUGH GOOGLE, 

AS GOOGLE WILL  DIRECT YOU TO THE WRONG YEARS INFORMATION.) 
Class schedules supply lists and additional information  is downloadable in PDF file format at this site. 

THE DUPAGE ART LEAGUE HAS A NEW FACEBOOK PAGE! 

 https://www.facebook.com/dupageartleague/ <https://www.facebook.com/dupageartleague/>  

 (Click to go directly there.) > Check out our new page and please '*Like*'. Our old DPAL group page 
is going away in the next few weeks. 

Many thanks to Misty Alviss who redesigned our page for us and will be administering it! 
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Join us on Facebook!  

https://www.facebook.com/dupageartleague/
https://www.facebook.com/dupageartleague/

